ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Minutes of SOS Committee Meeting
V2
Committee Meeting held 19:30 hrs on Monday 6th March 2023 via Zoom:

Present: Colin West (Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Rachel Barford (Publicity), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies received from Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary).
	

	2.00
2.01
	Approval to Minutes of Meeting 16th January 2023
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting on 16th January 2023 (v4) were approved.

	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03

3.04


	Treasurer’s Report
The Club currently has a balance of £8865.
No major expenditure outstanding, just a few levies and YBT rebates.

Income received from the Winter Series, CST contributions, BOF memberships and the Jack Petchey Foundation,

(PM 3.01) Colin has agreed with Suffoc an entrance fee of £10 for each event of the Harwich weekend offering a £2 discount for entering both events.


	

	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06

4.07

4.08


	Fixtures Report
(PM item 4.01) Julie continues to find it difficult to recruit sufficient volunteers for our events. It was noted there is less work for organisers now that Lyn organises the Racesignup entries.
Jackie Sibthorp is planning Danbury and Julie has stepped in to take on the organiser’s role. Julie still needs more helpers for the event.

JP is to plan Writtle but we still need an organiser.

Jeff will organise Chalkney but a planner is needed.

Eleanor is planning Baddow and Rachel agreed to organise.
Lyn will organise Harwich.

Controllers are also difficult to recruit. Only Colin and Kevin have the necessary qualification for SOS.
It was thought we should try to establish dates for future events a little earlier to ease recruitment and give us more choice of dates. Eddie is requested to draft the 2024 programme for the next Committee Meeting in May.

	Julie
Julie

Julie

Julie

Lyn

Julie

Eddie

	5.00

5.01
5.02


	Volunteer Coordinator

(PM item 5.01) Lyn has circulated a draft ‘IT Procedures for an SOS event’. Lyn is giving consideration to the responses.
Julie and Rachel would be happy to mentor others through the requirements for organising an event.

	Lyn



	6.00

6.01

6.02
6.03

6.04
	POCs and Maprun
(PM item 6.01) Kevin has trial ran the Harwich courses and applied a few refinements. It is agreed we have one long course and one short course.
Jackie and John Allen may be able to offer some assistance on setting up Maprun.

(PM item 6.02 & 7.02) Concerning the free download of maps it was recognised that access via a QR code has the risk of scammers over laying with stickers.
Permanent and virtual courses can now be registered and accessed via the British Orienteering web site. Highwoods would be a good SOS course to get things going. Lyn would discuss this with Doug and Rachel McTurk. 

	Lyn


	7.00

7.01

7.02

7.03

7.04
7.05

	Mapping Report

(PM 7.02) No further progress on the Maldon map at this point.

Kevin has made further enquiries to JML for producing orienteering plaques which would be printed on vinyl. Julie has a full set at home and will provide Kevin with details. It was thought we need two full sets and some replacements. Stuck on QR codes should be avoided.
The Harwich map is progressing and is now extending into Dovercourt. Map to be submitted for controller’s approval.
John has helped with the update of the Danbury map.
(PM 7.03) Our teams license for OCAD expires in the Summer. After discussing the merits of OCAD v Open source software it was decided to adopt Open source but to retain one OCAD licence for the time being. Colin had received very positive comments re Open source from Martin Hoare following the EAOA meeting. Open source can be accessed by anyone.

	Kevin
Julie/Kevin
Kevin
Kevin



	8.00

8.01
8.02
	Club Web Site

Lyn attended a BOF club welfare officers’ webinar and reported that BOF are keen to promote a higher profile for the issue of safeguarding, They are requesting greater prominence on club web sites and have produced a proposed safeguarding template. This might take the form of a drop down on the left-hand side of the web site first page.  Lyn will review.
Lyn is asking Paul Frost for advice in setting up an email group for club members.


	Lyn

Lyn

	9.00

9.01
	Webmaster

Nothing reported.

	

	10.00
10.01
10.02

10.03

10.04

10.05

10.06
	Development Committee
Steve has circulated the DevCom minutes of the meeting 30th January.

The juniors were congratulated on their performance at the YBT at the weekend. There was concern expressed at the £10 entry fee for juniors.
It was agreed we should request to use the HAVOC event on 1st October at Epping Forest SW for the SOS Club Championship.

Dave Game to be approached to enquire whether there would be any coaching interest from MEC. An event could be held at Tiptree Heath.
The take up for Schools’ Days has been a bit slow this year. Sara is contacting the schools individually.
Writtle is an EA league event and therefore would not be used as an ESSOL event. The final ESSOL event will now be a HAVOC event (Thorndon) and the ESSOL league trophies and medals to be awarded at Writtle.

	Chris

Sara

	11.00

11.01

	EAOA Report

Nothing to report.
	

	12.00

12.01

12.02

12.03
12.04

12.05
12.06
	Mid-Week Series Report
Following last week’s HAVOC event at Shenfield the Winter Series is now completed.

Preliminary results are on the web site which will be updated in another week once any late runners on Maprun are added.

Thanks expressed to Dave Game, Jackie Sibthorp, Colin & Lyn, Chris Panton and Kevin Machin for setting superb courses on behalf of SOS.

Thoughts now turn to the Summer Series. Following discussions with HAVOC and MEC we propose 8 events as follows:

Event 1
April 25,26,27

HAVOC



Event 2
May 9,10,11

SOS



Event 3
May 23,24,25

HAVOC



Event 4
May 30,31, June 1
SOS



Event 5
June 13,14,15

HAVOC 


Event 6
June 27,28,29

SOS



Event 7
July 11,12,13

HAVOC



Event 8
July 25,26,27

SOS



(PM item 12.05) Chris will in the next few days send out an appeal for volunteers.


	Chris


	13.00

13.01
13.02

13.03
	Equipment & Club Kit
John advised he believes all the kit is in the right places.
Julie will need the generator for Danbury. Colin will deliver it to Julie.

The battery for the lap top was not considered to be a problem and can be changed quite easily.


	Colin

	14.00

14.01
14.02
	Membership Report

BOF have notified those club members who have not renewed so far this year.
Geraldine has circulated the current membership list to the Committee.


	

	15.00

15.01
	Any Other Business

For the Harwich event it is agreed Sara and Kevin should use Premier Inn in order to get an early start on the Sunday.

	

	16.00

16.01
	Date of Next Meetings 2023
Future 2022 Committee Meetings for 2023 are as follows:

            Committee Mtg        Mon 15th May    via Zoom

            Committee Mtg        Mon 4th Sept      via Zoom

            AGM                        Mon 9th Oct        via Zoom 

            Committee Mtg        Mon 13th Nov     via Zoom

            All 7.30pm 


	

	
	The Meeting closed at approx. 20.45 hrs
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